COMMITTEE MINUTES for
TRANSPORTATION, INFRASTRUCTURE, AND CAPITALS

APPROPRIATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE
Date: January 31, 2019 Location: RM 102, Sup. Ct. Consult

Convened: 10:00 AM
Adjourned:  10:45 AM

Attendance Roll Call:

Present: Senators Johnson-CH, Smith, R.-VC, Lykam-RM, Boulton,
Dawson; Representatives Mohr, G.-CH, Thompson-VC, Cohoon-RM, Hinson,
Huseman, Kurtz, Mascher, Thorup

Absent:

Excused: Representative Bennett

Representative Gary Mohr, Co-Chairman, called the meeting to order at 10:02 am. Roll call
was taken silently. Co-Chairman Mohr also made sure there were no corrections to the minutes
of the last meeting and they were approved.

Mark Willemssen, Facilities Manager and Scott Allen, OPN Architects gave a presentation on
the Capitol Dome. Scott Allen gave info on the history and primary focus on the Capitol Dome
update. Mark Willemssen also pointed out details of the Capitol Dome update. At the end of the
presentation, both answered Committee questions ask by Rep. Mascher, Rep. Mohr and Rep.
Hinson, explaining benefits of all improvements and the use of the budget. The Co-Committee
Chairman, Rep. Mohr thanked them from the People of lowa for the improvement of the looks
of our Capitol Dome.

Janet Phipps, Director of the Department of Administrative Assistance (DAS) and Dave
Heuton, Deputy Director of the Department of Administrative Services explained Major
Maintenance Project budget requests for the future and the current year for agencies throughout
the State of lowa. The Committee, Rep. Cohoon, Rep. Mascher, and Rep Mohr asks questions
for them to explain how and why projects were chosen by the DAS to finance for work this
year and who would do the work. The Committee Chairman, Rep. Mohr, thanked Director
Phipps for her explanations and help to the Subcommittee in the past and today. At the
conclusion of the presentation, Senator Lykam moved to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was
adjourned at 10:46 am.

Representative Gary M. Mohr

Susan Mahedy-Ridgway, Committee
Secretary



